30th February 1958 General Delivery Wailuku, Maui, Mawaii

Mr. Robert L. Pyle 5117 Radford Drive Seattle 15, Washington

Dear Bob:

A few months age I returned from three years in Australia to conduct more observations from the top of Haleakala. My Australian results will appear in the March 1958 issue of the Journal of Geophysical Research entitled "Between the Atmospherics".

Presently I am trying to get my affairs in effer.
Last week I was over to Honolulu and picked up my hygrothermograph charts from Saul Price at the Weather Bureau.
I secured my microbarograph charts from Paul Ekern of PRI, with the exception of the month of June 1954. Heither he mon Saul could find these and the concensus of opinion seemed to be that you still had them. If so, I thank you for taking care of them and would now like these microbarograph charts sent to me so that my files will be complete. I hope to make further studies of these charts in conjunction with the hygrothermograph charts in the future.

Enclosed is a reprint of my 1952-4 results. I am continuing these observations and analysis on a new series starting November 1957. Before I left for Australia, you gave to me a copy of your results about Pressure Variations on Cahu Island. Saul showed to me your Maui results for June 1954. If you have an extra copy I'd appreciate receiving one. Later in the summer I expect to make a trip to the mainland and may have an opportunity to call on you in Seattle.

Best regards,

Grote Reber